
THE LAKEWINDS

OUR MISSION:

The community of Lakeshore Elementary School, in accordance with 
the North Syracuse Central School District, will work collaboratively 
with students, staff, and families to:

● Provide all students with the skills, knowledge and confidence 
they need to become independent seekers of knowledge

● Help all students discover their passions for learning
● Encourage  all students to develop a growth mindset
● Support all students’ social and emotional grown
● Celebrate the personal achievements of all students

    NOVEMBER 2024

TINA CHMIELEWSKI, PRINCIPAL Office: 315-218-2600
www.nscsd.org FAX: 315-218-2685

NURSE FAX: 315-218-2686
Attendance: 315-218-2615
Transportation: 315-218-2107

http://www.nscsd.org


NORTH SYRACUSE CENTRAL SCHOOLS
5355 West Taft Road

North Syracuse, New York 13212
Phone: 315-218-2100     FAX: 315-218-2185

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS
Michael Mirizio,  President

Xavier Moody-Wusik,  Vice President
Robert Crabtree Matthew Hermann Beth Kramer Joshua Ludden

Paul Fargaglia            Amanda Sugrue Mark Thorne

CENTRAL ADMINISTRATION
Michael Schiedo, Interim Superintendent of Schools:  315-218-2151

Dr. Christopher Leahey, Associate Superintendent for Teaching & Learning:  
315-218-2124

Jamie Sullivan, Director of ELA & Elementary Education:  315-218-2147
Donald F.X. Keegan, Associate Superintendent for Business Services:  

315-218-2119
Jilian Herrera, District Clerk:  315-218-2131

2024-2025 PTO OFFICERS

President - Amanda Webb
Treasurer - Amanda Webb
Co-Treasurer - Sara Mowers
Secretary - Jennifer Fuller
Co-Secretary - Amy Dygert
Sunshine/School Spirit - Angel Fikes
Staff Treasurer - Vina Fedele



Contact us:

Principal:
Tina Chmielewski   
315-218-2600

School Secretaries:
Mrs. Nicolini & 
Mrs. Krupke
315-218-2600

School Nurse:
Mrs. Cooney 
315-218-2603

Attendance:
Mrs. Nichols
315-218-2615

School Psychologist:
Miss Harter
315-218-2606

Kitchen: 
Mrs. Graveline
315-218-2617

PTO President: 
Mrs. Amanda Webb
315-766-8217

 

● The Main Office and Health Office are 
open from 8 am to 4 pm

● Children arrive between 9 am and 9:15 
am.  School begins at 9:15 am

● ALL CALL starts at 3:20 pm in the GYM 
so parking will be on the Rt. 11 side of 
the building to the right of the Church 
canopy, with buses loading at 3:20 pm

● PLEASE NOTIFY the school whenever 
your child is absent by calling the 
dedicated attendance line at 
315-218-2615.  The answering machine 
is on 24/7 for your convenience.

● If you have not phoned in your child’s 
absence, please send a note into school 
when your child returns to school 
stating the reason for the absence.

● If your child is arriving late for school 
(past 9:15 am), you will need to sign 
him/her in at the Main Office.  If you let 
the school know about an appointment 
in advance, you can avoid getting calls 
from the attendance system.

● When visiting or volunteering at the 
school, please sign in and out at the 
Main Office and get your visitor tag to 
wear during your visit.

● NOTE TO PARENTS: When you drop off 
or pick up your child(ren), PLEASE PARK 
IN THE BIG LOTS PARKING LOT 
CLOSEST TO ST. MARGARET’S MAIN 
DOOR.



November -  
     Two months in and hopefully your family has adjusted to 

being back to school and have gotten routines down.  

Bedtime and morning routines are so important for our little 

ones to be successful at school.  Daily routines help family 

life run smoothly and help families enjoy time together.  

Routines help children feel safe, develop life skills and build 

healthy habits.  Attendance in school is also very important, 

every day that is missed can put your child behind his/ her 

peers. 

   Attendance is a district goal that is tied to our graduation 

rate.  Building a good foundation will give your child the 

tools he/ she needs to be successful. In an effort to show our 

appreciation for those that are here and ready to learn 

each day we will be awarding a new tag to be added to 

the Brag Tags - see below.  Mr. Schmidt’s third grade class 

had the best attendance for the month of September and 

earned a Pizza Party. 

~Mrs. Chmielewski 
 

Please know if your child has a fever, vomiting or diarrhea 
or feeling sick impairing their ability to access learning, 
the best place for them to be is home. 

 



Hello friends!  

My name is John McGuire. You can call me Officer 

John! I am happy to be your new School Resource 

Officer! I will be at Lakeshore Elementary school 

every day with you from now on! I look forward to 

meeting the school staff, students, and parents. 

  

I’ll tell you a little bit about myself. I have been a 

Police Officer for 22 years. I just retired from the New 

York State Police where I was an Investigator. I have 

a wife and two children, my favorite colors are black 

and blue, and my favorite times of the year are 

summer and fall! Thank you for welcoming me into 

your school. 

 

See you in school! 

Officer John 



Music News from Mr. Bamonte 

          

 Lessons are off to a great start!  Students are doing a good job 

remembering their lesson day and time.  Please find a quiet place in 

your house to have a lesson.  It is important to set up your own 

“classroom” at home.  And do the same when you are practicing your 

instrument.  

 

 
 

 

   

PRACTICE is very important!  Each week, students are expected to 

practice a minimum of 60 minutes a week. I suggest 15 minutes a day, 

for 4 days.   Repetition is the key.   Parents, please your help your child 

manage time and encourage practice at home.  A minimum of 60 

minutes per week will help students have a positive experience. 
 

Keep up the good work! 
 

Mr. Bamonte     

 

 

 



November Nurse Updates

Cold and Flu season is upon us. Talk with your child about
covering their coughs and sneezes, avoiding touching their face/
mouth and washing their hands frequently with soap and water.

Illness: Students must remain home until they are free of fever
(100°F ), vomiting and diarrhea for 24 hours and are well enough
to fully participate in class. If your child is requiring medication to
control these symptoms, they may not attend school. Students
diagnosed with Strep throat must be on antibiotics for 24 hours
before return.

Per NYS requirement, reminders will be sent home if your child’s
physical exam has not been received. 58 left to go!

Hearing and vision screenings for students in 1st and 3rd grades
are complete! A handful of students are scheduled for re-screens
and you will receive a call regarding any concerns or referrals.

With the weather changing, please send your student in clothing
that is appropriate for the outdoors. This includes a coat, gloves,
hat and boots.

Please send spare clothing, including underwear, in your student’s
backpack, in the event they need to change.

Stephanie Cooney BSN, RN, CPN, BCSN
LRE School Nurse



Dress in Blue

Thursday November 14th

to show support for our
lakeshore friends with diabetes



Pajamarama will take place on Friday, November 15. All schools 

in the NSCSD will participate in Pajamarama on that day. 

Students are encouraged to wear their pajamas to school, when 

bringing in any size donation for Paige’s Butterfly Run, Inc. 

 

Online Donations: https://form-renderer-

app.donorperfect.io/give/pbr-cnscsdpajamarama 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LRE is THANKFUL for a BREAK.  Wear your cozy 

pajamas to school on November 26, 2024! 

https://form-renderer-app.donorperfect.io/give/pbr-cnscsdpajamarama
https://form-renderer-app.donorperfect.io/give/pbr-cnscsdpajamarama


Please join our effort to foster caring for others through 

donations of food or warm gloves and hats. 

 
    

KIDS CARING FOR KIDS 

HOLIDAY PROJECT 

November 18th-26th, 2024 

NEW, unwrapped hats, mittens or 

fuzzy socksl!  All sizes are needed! 

Food Suggestions: 

1st Grade- Instant 
Potatoes /Stuffing/ Mac 
& Cheese 

2nd Grade- Pasta and 
Sauce (no glass jars)  

3rd Grade- Canned Fruit 
& Veggies 

 

All donations should be at school by Monday, December 

2nd.  Students should place all donations in boxes by 

their classroom.  

 

THANK YOU FOR CARING! 

 



 
 
 

 

 

Elementary School Menu 

Crispy Breaded Chicken Drum Stick 
w/ Garlic Toast 

 
BBQ Baked Beans 

Potato Gems 
Assorted Fruits  

Veteran’s Day 
No School 

Pizza Crunchers w/ Marinara Sauce 
 

Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
Green Beans 

 

 
 

Superintendents Conference Day 
No Lunch 

 

Hot Meatball Sub 
 

Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
Cucumber Slices  

Fresh Fruit  
 

Turkey and Cheese Croissant Melt 
 

 Smile Fries 
Celery Sticks w/ Dip 

Fresh Fruit 

Rotini w/ Meat Sauce &  
Texas Toast 

 
Tossed Salad W/ Dressing 

Green Beans 
Assorted Fruits 

 
 
 

Mini Pizza Bagels 
 

Baby Carrots w/ Dip 
Cut Green Beans 
Assorted Fruits 

Hot Turkey w/ Gravy over  
Potatoes w/ Biscuit 

 
Green Beans 

100% Fruit Vegetable Juice 
Assorted Fruits 

 

Baked Macaroni and Cheese 
 

Baby Carrots w/ Dip 
Garden Peas 
Fresh Fruit 

 Brunch for Lunch 
Mini Pancakes w/ Chicken Sausage 

Rosemary Roast Hash Brown 
Potatoes 

100% Vegetable/Fruit Juice 
Fresh Fruit 

 

Walking Beef Taco w/ Lettuce  
and Cheese 

 
Refried Beans 

Seasoned Corn 
Fresh Fruit 

Assorted Pizza Choices  
 

Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
Fresh Broccoli Bites w/ Dip 

Fresh Fruit 

Personal Pan Pizza 
 

Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
Steamed Broccoli 

Fresh Fruit 

Stuffed Crust Pizza 
 

Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
Fresh Broccoli Bites w/ Dip 

Fresh Fruit 
 

 
Homemade Pizza 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 

Fresh Broccoli Bites w/ Dip 
Fresh Fruit 

 

BBQ Rib Sandwich 
 

French Fries 
Seasoned Corn 
Assorted Fruits 

Second Choice: 
Monday: Popcorn Chicken     PBJ and The Yogurt Meal Available Daily 
Tuesday: Beef Hot Dog      Milk Carton Only $0.70      
Wednesday: Cheeseburger 
Thursday: Chicken Patty 
Friday: Beef Hot Dog 

Chicken Mini Corn Dogs 
 

Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
Green Beans 
Fresh Fruit 

Thanksgiving Recess Thanksgiving Recess Thanksgiving Recess 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 

 
School Admin. 
Appr. Day 

2 

3  

 

4  

 
 
 
 
 
6 pm– BOE Mtg. 

5  

 
 
 
NO SCHOOL 
FOR STU-
DENTS (Staff 
Workshops) 

6  

School Psych. 
Appr. Day 

7 8 9 

10 11  NO               

SCHOOL 

12 13 14  

DRESS in 
BLUE to show 
support for Dia-
betes 

15 

Paige’s  
Pajamarama 

16 

17 18  

KIDS CARING 
FOR KIDS PRO-
JECT (TIL 11-
26) 
 
 
6 pm-BOE Mtg. 

19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

November 

2024 

                THANKSGIVING RECESS 

LAKESHORE ROAD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

Tina Chmielewski, Principal   Nurse           315-218-2603 

7180 Lakeshore Road         Attendance  315-218-2615 

Cicero, New York 13039         NURSE FAX   315-218-2686 

Telephone: 315-218-2600  Cafeteria       315-218-2617 


